MINUTES
FRIENDS OF MENUCHA FOUNDATION

BOARD OF STEWARDS MEETING

JULY 14, 2009

Stewards Present:
Erich Merrill, Nanita McIlhattan, Joyce Malin

Menucha Staff:
Rev. Spencer Parks, Donna Leamy
Guest:  Laura Merrill
The meeting was called to order by Erich.  Opening prayer/grace was provided earlier by Dick Malin, dinner host.

Minutes:  The minutes of the June 2 meeting were approved as corrected on page 3 as follows:  “Circle of Friends – volunteer management:  We are looking for ways to expand the volunteer group beyond stewards.  It was decided that this would be a background item to keep in mind.  No specific action is required at this time.”

Director’s Report:  Spencer provided a status update on the planning for the annual fundraising dinner.  Guest speaker Tom Mears was unable to tour Menucha as scheduled.  Spencer will contact him soon to reschedule.  He reported the videotaping of testimonials is moving ahead and he shared an on-line draft of the poster/invitation graphics that will be used.

Treasurer’s Report:  Nanita provided hard copies of the financial reports as of June 30, 2009, which were accepted as presented.

Events Update:


Annual Dinner:  Joyce distributed an itemized checklist of functions that are done or need to be done (copy attached to these minutes).  Publicity has appeared in the Summer Meander; an article has been submitted for the SPIRE; she is scheduled to do a Moment for Mission on August 9; and worship bulletin event reminders are being coordinated with Mary Barrett.  Invitations/tickets are being finalized and invitations are scheduled for mailing the first week in August.  On site ticket sales will begin at FPC on August 9th.

Table sponsorship commitments and assignments were reviewed and updated as follows:

Confirmed:  Menucha Commission (Clemens, Whittington, Starosciak, Bergemann); Calcagno Pediatrics (thanks to Scott and Katie); Diane McKeel, Multnomah County Commissioner; Joyce & Dick Malin; Nanita McIlhatten; Erich and Laura Merrill.  Recruitment assignments:  Nanita—Hughes, Hedlund, John Wall;  Joyce—Milne; Pullen; Erich—Leatherwoods, Rich Williams; Mark & Kim Reller; Spencer—Murlan Kauffman.  We are still seeking a sponsor for the head table.  The fundraising goal is $200 per guest donation + ticket sales.  
Confirmed door prizes include the Germantown Garden Party and an original watercolor of the Menucha fireplace.  Donna is pursuing the beach house in Tierra del Mar and a case of wine is also being sourced.
The social hour will take place outside around Wright Hall and Scott Crane is pursuing musicians.  Piped music will be an alternative.
Croquet Tournament Update:  Nanita reported that logistics are in place; volunteers ready to go; and attendance is higher than last year.  It appears that the net will be negative when the cost of staff allocation is included even though spending has been lower than projected.  An ‘ask’ will be made at the event by Erich—he will also mention the support received by attendees at two 12-step program retreats at Menucha as an example of giving.  Nanita stated that the ‘event coordination and planning’ is ready for a hand-off next year and suggested expanding the volunteer circle to include someone not on the board as the event coordinator.  
Grants:  The Lilly letter of inquiry is ready to go – just need to plug in the budget numbers and the ask amount.   Joyce also suggested pursuing funding from the Murdock Trust and provided Spencer with a file on the Murdock guidelines and areas of focus.  The Trust has a history of supporting Christian conference and retreat facilities and campgrounds.

Develop Director – Ask Update:  There has been no change.  However, Erich did provide comments from a Commission member regarding the Case for Support document, who recommended adding professional education groups to the variety of sectors served on page 1 of the document and questioned the use of the word ‘vehicles’ under the Year One – Fund-raising Goal section on page 6.  The term is unclear and the reader took it as meaning a driving vehicle as opposed to a tool developed to use for requesting donations, such as a planned giving tool or instrument, i.e., vehicle.  These suggestions will be incorporated into the next rewrite of the Case for Support.
Steward Search:  It was agreed that all should be identifying potential new members.  Nanita will follow up with the Hughes to determine their interest.

Other Business:

a. Don Pullin --  It was agreed that the letter Don sent to a list of approximately 72 church members regarding the opportunity to contribute to Menucha via his Oregon Community Foundation fund was a bit confusing.  

b. Hand-out piece for Wright Hall entrance:  Nanita volunteered to meet with Don and discuss how to best coordinate the different opportunities available for giving to Menucha and incorporate these into a fund-raising plan, ultimately resulting in a brochure to be made publicly available at Menucha and for use elsewhere in our fund-raising efforts.

c. Letter from Miller Nash clarifying Erich’s board service on the Foundation:  Erich presented a letter from his law firm listing four matters regarding the capacity in which he will serve on the board and certain other matters (copy attached to these minutes) for review.  It was agreed unanimously that the terms of this letter were acceptable and acknowledged receipt of the letter was signed by Joyce Malin as Foundation secretary.
Donor acknowledgement:  Thank-you letters were signed by the Stewards for mailing to the donors by Donna.

Next meeting:  The next meeting will be held at Menucha on August 11.

The meeting was closed with prayer by Erich.

______________________

Joyce Malin, Secretary

Attachments for file:  

Annual Dinner Checklist and Update

Erich Merrill Acknowledgment letter  
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